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Quite a nice sounding phrase, isn’t it, but if you worked in a Court of Law the same phrase may be quite ominous in its meaning.  Used by the legal people in their endeavours to place responsibility upon a particular body should litigation occur between two parties over any sort of incident where death, injury or law-breaking may have occurred.





To give you an example, for twenty-two years I was Owner/Principal of a large trucking concern.  If I was to grossly overload a transport and detail a driver to deliver these goods to a destination and during such he became involved in an accident, the law could possibly prosecute me for not having a duty of care for initially sending this outfit on an unsafe journey.  And so, to quote another often used phrase, the “train of responsibility” is traced back to me, and quite justly so.





Now after that introductory preamble I arrive at the crux of the matter I wish to draw to your attention.  In our March newsletter I took the stick to our civic fathers for their apparent disregard for some of our considerably dangerous crossroads around Casterton town.  You don’t have to be Einstein to observe quite some other exceedingly dangerous situations which present themselves along our roadways, byways and bridges.





For example, after 72 years eventually a pedestrian guard rail was erected on the bridge leading east out of Henty Street.  Just nearby this bridge, at the corner of Tyers and Murray Streets, is a huge River Red Gum tree, from which a substantial limb has already fallen - thankfully, not onto the roadway.  Now this tree has become unbalanced and another huge limb is just biding its time to fall onto the roadway, and under Murphy’s Law, it will fall just as a vehicle passes under it.  








NEXT MEETING DATE





We will meet on Wednesday, April 20th, at the RSL at 7pm.
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Pedestrian safety rail on the bridge
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The corner of Tyers and Murray streets
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A Duty of Care


by Jim Kent








   























The solution: ignore the tree-huggers and remove entirely this potentially dangerous tree before a tragedy occurs.  Believe me, this will happen.  For twenty-two years I was involved in the cutting and transport of millions of red gum sleepers from the banks of waterways.  I am quite conversant with what is known in the timber game as ‘gum shakes”.  This phenomenon occurs in red gum trees and is more prevalent in trees adjacent to waterways, causing their limps to snap off like a carrot.





The absolute inattention to the shoulders of our sealed roads is another cause of great concern as little or no maintenance is given to them, resulting in the grass verges growing and raising the level of the shoulders above the height of the pavement.  This action then causes “scouring” between the pavement and the shoulders, and also large potholes to be obscured in the grass, a potential for damage to vehicles’ suspension, or possibly an accident .





You might think I have come on a bit strong here in my criticisms, but this does not remove the cause of my criticisms.  So we trace back as to how to remove, carry out, effect repairs, call it what you like.  The chain of responsibility winds back to those charged with carrying out the building and maintenance of our roadways and bridges in this Shire.  The current workforce who do this work are extremely handicapped as they cannot carry out any of this remedial work until an armful of paperwork arrives from the palatial Portland office of this shire.  I believe strongly that these officers are failing in their “duty of care” to the motorists who use these roads and bridges.





Another area of concern is the landlocked waterholes which are now, after considerable rain, holding large amounts of water.  This water is an ideal breeding pond for mosquitoes, who as you well know, are the air-born carriers of diseases such as Ross River fever and Murray Valley encephalitis, amongst others.





I pose the question - who is responsible for the correction of this potentially dangerous local situation?  Does not our Glenelg Shire have a Health Officer who could generate some action in this sphere? 





Summer is gone, so don’t expect these waters to disappear by evaporation.
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Island Park lagoon 
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Casterton New Cemetery    Mapping Project





We have now completed all sections - Jan needs to finish up doing the bits   and pieces on the computer, then we will walk again to re-check.


We will then photograph all the headstones.
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A message to members from Pam Enting of RHSV who has been working with us on the next stage of our cemetery project:





Re:  Handbury Fellowship Project





“The Community heritage collections: a regional development resource project that analysed five community collecting organisations has now been completed.   The report has been submitted to the co-ordinator of the Helen and Geoff  Handbury Fellowship at RMIT University. 





The representatives from your organisation who participated in this action research project gave generously of their time and ideas.  The contact person from each group who liaised regularly with me throughout this Fellowship project was critical to the project’s success.  I would like to thank you all for your creativity and candor; passion and persistence; and above all, your willingness to work hard conserving our heritage.  Best wishes for the future of your organisation - it is playing an important role strengthening your community and contributing to the creation of regional cultural and economic capital!  





My report includes a series of recommendations that I hope will be initiated to ensure there is appropriate follow-up to the ground-breaking contribution that this Helen and Geoff Handbury Fellowship project has already made”.





New magazine - Inside History


 � HYPERLINK "http://www.insidehistory.com.au" \t "_blank" �www.insidehistory.com.au�


 


The publication is aimed at people passionate about history and heritage, whether it’s their own family’s ancestry, or in a broader social context.  Published bi-monthly.





Inside History provides insightful, interesting and practical features to its readers.  Its 70 pages are packed with advice, articles and expert tips on genealogy, and stories on Australia’s varied history, from tales about century-old houses and Australia’s country towns, to heritage gardens and the biographies of famous (and infamous) citizens.





AUSTRALIA'S SILENT FILM FESTIVAL





See website for details of touring locations :  � HYPERLINK "http://www.ozsilentfilmfestival.com.au/" \o "blocked::http://www.ozsilentfilmfestival.com.au/" �www.ozsilentfilmfestival.com.au�     Phone:  0419 267 318


Email:      � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@ozsilentfilmfestival.com.au" �info@ozsilentfilmfestival.com.au�


 


FESTIVAL NOTICE 





From 2011 onwards, a register of silent film accompanists in Australia from 1896-1930 shall be compiled. Your assistance is needed: name of musician; years active; cinemas and locations if possible; types of instruments; films accompanied; any memorabilia, eg types of music, cue sheets, photos.


Contact:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@ozsilentfilmfestival.com.au" \o "blocked::mailto:info@ozsilentfilmfestival.com.au" \t "_blank" �info@ozsilentfilmfestival.com.au�  or  PO 3424 Sydney NSW 2001.
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We’re on the Web - visit us at:





� HYPERLINK "http://www.ballaratgenealogy.org/casterton/historical" �www.ballaratgenealogy.org/casterton/historical�
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To contribute to this newsletter, please contact Jan Lier 


at the Visitor Information Centre on 5581 2070  or  


e-mail


 � HYPERLINK "mailto:janlier@bigpond.net.au" ��jlier3@�bigpond.com


or Ros  � HYPERLINK "mailto:roscov48@" �roscov48@�bigpond.com 


tel 5581 2875














Our Address


PO Box 48, Casterton, 


3311


Phone:  5581 2070 





Casterton Visitor Information Centre         





e-mail:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:jlier3@bigpond.com" �jlier3@bigpond.com�


� HYPERLINK "mailto:roscov48@" �roscov48@�bigpond.com �




















